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Date: 27th September 2011
Contact: Gary Bakall

Direct Line: 020 7974 5618

Our Ref.: EN08/0397
Mr Reiza Moein
Flat 9
22 Buckland Crescent 
LONDON

NW3 5DX
Dear Sir,
Town and Country Planning Act 1990.

Planning (Listed Building and Conservation Areas) Act 1990.
Re: Roof Extension, 22 Buckland Crescent, London NW3.
I refer to your query as to the possibility of an acceptable roof extension after you comply with the enforcement notice requiring you to remove the unauthorised roof extension from the above property.

I have discussed your case with officers from the design and conversation team and although there is possibly scope for a small dormer window at the rear and velux windows in the re-instated roof published council policy is to protect roofs in a terrace which is mostly unaltered, as yours is.

I have enclosed the relevant sections from Camden planning guidance and from the Belsize Conservation Area Statement and if you produce a sketch of a proposal that follows this advice I will discuss it with my colleagues in conservation and design but as I mentioned there is a policy to protect unaltered roofs in this part of the Belsize Conservation Area.
I am afraid that due to the length of time since the compliance period of the enforcement notice expired the Council is not prepared to adjourn its legal proceedings to allow you to explore alternative roof extensions.

If you wish to discuss anything, please do not hesitate to contact me on 020-7974-5618.

Yours sincerely

Gary Bakall
For the Director,

Environment Department

Development Control


Planning Services


London Borough of Camden


Town Hall


Argyle Street


London WC1H 8ND 
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